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CLUB OFFICIALS 
 

President  Danielle Smith  
Contact 0412 789 327 
 
Vice President Nicky Rae 
Contact 0419 514 054 
 
 Treasurer   Amanda McMillin Harvey 
Contact 0408 251 680 
 
 Secretary  Tracy Smith 
 Contact 0412 715 528 
 
District Commissioner  Marisa Walters  
Contact 0424 751 951 
 
Contact MPPC 
morningtonpeninsulapc@gmail.com 



DC’s Report: 
Dear Members, 
 
Happy New Year!  Wow, that seems like so long ago now and we are just about to wrap up 
January. 
 
February is looking to be a big month for MPPC.  Our first rally for 2021 is being held just a 
day shy of February on January 31, and even though RSVP’s were slow to come in initially, 
the final run has made our rally attendance quite healthy.  We do appreciate the RSVP’s in a 
timely fashion as we have coaches booked early and we nearly cancelled 2 coaches based 
on initial numbers this time around – lucky we held off, otherwise we might have been 
scrambling.   
 
Our Annual Dressage Competition is being held on February 7 so if you have not booked 
your attendance and intend to come along to compete, please sort your entries early as 
numbers are limited.  From Advanced to Grade 6, this is a really friendly competition and a 
great one for our Grade 6 riders to have a go at.   
 
Mini Mornington Horse Trials which are for Grade 5 & 6 riders is being held on February 28 
and this is a fabulous event for those just starting to dip their toe in the water with Cross 
Country competition, and for our Grade 6 riders, it is a great one to start on.   
We will also be having a working bee prior to Mini Mornington to clean up the Cross 
Country course and grounds in general, this is the first big opportunity to knock some hours 
off the Club Enhancement Levy. 
 
 I also wanted to give a shout-out to some families who have been valued members of our 
club over the past few years and are moving on. 
Veerman Family – Marjanne, Harry, Sophie & Madelon – a very big thank you for all your 
help over the years of your membership, we could always rely on you to pitch in when 
required. 
Malkoc Family – Fatima, Joe, Alanna & Eva – Thank you so much for your help in the canteen 
and all the help maintaining the grounds – so very much appreciated. 
Rae Family – Nicky, Jeremy and Lily – Such a huge help with our events and cleaning up the 
grounds, Nicky’s time on our committee, all is very much appreciated. 
Rogers Family – Sharon and Caitlin – A huge thank you for all the help with Card Secretary 
position and the general help around the club.  
Ella Smith Family - Neil, Michele & Ella - all the assistance at our events, rallies and working 
bees.  
 
We wish all families and riders moving on from our club all the best and no doubt we will 
see you around the circuit. 
  
Looking forward to seeing everyone on Sunday for rally, 
Marisa 
DC 
 



JC’s Report: 
Silent Auction – We are seeking items for our silent auction at Mini Mornington. If you have 
anything we could auction, please contact Kate Duignan 0407329501.  
Buddy System – Please ensure you know what team you are in. If you are not in a team 
contact Millie Harvey on 0438 351 680. A coloured ribbon or a scrunchie/hair tie etc. in your 
team colour should be worn at every rally on either yourself or your horse.  

Teams as of the 24th November 2020 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Around The Club: 
Next Rally – Our next rally is on Sunday the 7th of March. Please remember to RSVP. 
MPPC Dressage Championships – We are hosting our dressage championship weekend on 
Saturday the 6th and Sunday the 7th of February. You can enter online via event secretary.  
Mini Mornington Horse Trials – The Junior Committee are running their annual Mini 
Mornington Horse Trials on Sunday the 28th of February. A signup link will be sent around 
soon, we encourage our members to please volunteer even an hour of their time to support 
the committee and the club.  
Working Bee – To prepare for Mini Mornington we have a working bee on Sunday 14th at 
9am till 12pm. Please bring along shovels, lawn mowers, whipper snippers, rakes, hedge 
trimmers, chainsaws etc.  
 
 



Out & About:  
 
 
 
 
 
Paige Clarke won at Moe Show in December. 
Congratulations Paige! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you’d like your photo featured in the newsletter, please email it to Kate or Millie. 
Kated26@bigpond.com or mmillieharvey@gmail.com 
 

 

Upcoming PCAV Events: 
6-7th Feb – MPPC Dressage Championship 
7th Feb – Lilydale and Mooroolbark Horse Trials  
14th Feb – Hurstbridge Dressage Day 
14th Feb – Langwarrin Show Jumping  
21st Feb – Gisborne Horse Trials  
28th Feb – Mini Mornington Horse Trials  
6-7th March – Benalla Horse Trials State Qualifier  
8th March – Dandenong Ranges Show Jumping  
More events can be found on the Pony Club Victoria website under ‘Find 
Events’: http://ponyvic.omnisportsmanagement.com/en-au/findevents.aspx 
 

 

Did you know?  
Please be aware rules regarding body protectors have changed, they can be found in the 
GEAR RULES on the PCV website.  

10.14 Body Protectors  
It is important that a body protector MUST be correctly fitted to be safe and effective. An 
incorrectly fitted/sized body protector may cause injury to the rider. Body protectors are 
compulsory for Ride to Time activities and competitions.  
When riding cross country: 
 Compulsory for grade 3 and above as follows: from 1st Jan 2021 a body protector 
must be labelled as complying to one of the following standards: 

• EN13158:2009 Level 3 

• BETA 2009 Level 3 

• EN13158:2018 Level 3 

• BETA 2018 Level 3 Body Protectors (minimum level 1) are highly recommended for 

grades 4-6.  

mailto:Kated26@bigpond.com
mailto:mmillieharvey@gmail.com


 

January & February Birthdays:  
Wishing our members the happiest of birthdays! 
Jan  
1st – Kiana W 4th – Chelsea P  22nd – Liza S 
Feb  
11th – Carys W 15th – Sara C 
 

Club Member Profile: 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Rally Roster:   

Rally Plan:  



For Sale: 
If you have any pony club uniform or pony club horses for sale, or if you 
have a wanted ad, send it to kated26@bigpond.com or 
mmillieharvey@gmail.com 

 
Members Ground Access:  
Members, please remember you must book prior to riding on the grounds. Riders must 
avoid any “out of bounds areas” advised at the time. Non-members are required to pay a 
grounds fee of $25 and fill out the online wavier form. Failure to obey these rules will result 
in forfeiture of access rights. To book a day and time please go 
to https://www.trybooking.com/book/event?eid=619329& 

 
Keep up to date with MPPC!    
 
 
 
 
 
http://www.mornpenponyclub.com.au/       MPPC Members Only  
 
 
 
 
 
@morningtonpeninsulaponyclub         MPPC 

 
Uniform: 
Riders please note SUMMER uniform is to be worn at the rally 
It is important for riders to be in the correct gear at rallies. Winter uniform is the white shirt, 
brown tie, red woollen jumper, white/cream/banana jodhpurs and pony club badge. 
Summer Uniform is red polo top, white/cream/banana jodhpurs and badge. If unmounted 
pony club uniform is still required however dark jodhpurs are acceptable. Clean riding 
boots and pony club top must be worn.  
Jumping vests are recommended at MPPC for jumping lessons. 

 

 

https://www.trybooking.com/book/event?eid=619329&
http://www.mornpenponyclub.com.au/


Pony Club Top Tips! 
 Riders must sign in the morning with their pony club books  

 Please stay for lunchtime or end of rally meeting as important information is shared 

during it  

 Ensure your horse has access to fresh water and hay throughout the day  

 Riders must be accompanied by an adult whilst at Pony Club  

 Horses must not be tied to floats that are not attached to cars  

 Summer uniform is to be worn during daylight savings time and Winter uniform 

when it is not daylight savings 

 


